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Legal Services Corporation § 1620.3 

AUTHORITY: 42 U.S.C. 2996f(a)(2); Pub. L. 
104–208, 110 Stat. 3009; Pub. L. 104–134,110 
Stat. 1321. 

SOURCE: 62 FR 19408, Apr. 21, 1997, unless 
otherwise noted. 

§ 1620.1 Purpose. 

This part is designed to provide guid-
ance to recipients for setting priorities 
and to ensure that a recipient’s gov-
erning body adopts written priorities 
for the types of cases and matters, in-
cluding emergencies, to which the re-
cipient’s staff will limit its commit-
ment of time and resources. 

§ 1620.2 Definitions. 

(a) A case is a form of program serv-
ice in which an attorney or paralegal of 
a recipient provides legal services to 
one or more specific clients, including, 
without limitation, providing represen-
tation in litigation, administrative 
proceedings, and negotiations, and 
such actions as advice, providing brief 
services and transactional assistance, 
and assistance with individual Private 
Attorney Involvement (PAI) cases. 

(b) A matter is an action which con-
tributes to the overall delivery of pro-
gram services but does not involve di-
rect legal advice to or legal representa-
tion of one or more specific clients. Ex-
amples of matters include both direct 
services, such as community education 
presentations, operating pro se clinics, 
providing information about the avail-
ability of legal assistance, and devel-
oping written materials explaining 
legal rights and responsibilities; and 
indirect services, such as training, con-
tinuing legal education, general super-
vision of program services, preparing 
and disseminating desk manuals, PAI 
recruitment, intake when no case is 
undertaken, and tracking substantive 
law developments. 

§ 1620.3 Establishing priorities. 

(a) The governing body of a recipient 
must adopt procedures for establishing 
priorities for the use of all of its Cor-
poration and non-Corporation re-
sources and must adopt a written 
statement of priorities, pursuant to 
those procedures, that determines the 
cases and matters which may be under-
taken by the recipient. 

(b) The procedures adopted must in-
clude an effective appraisal of the 
needs of eligible clients in the geo-
graphic area served by the recipient, 
and their relative importance, based on 
information received from potential or 
current eligible clients that is solicited 
in a manner reasonably calculated to 
obtain the views of all significant seg-
ments of the client population. The ap-
praisal must also include and be based 
on information from the recipient’s 
employees, governing body members, 
the private bar, and other interested 
persons. The appraisal should address 
the need for outreach, training of the 
recipient’s employees, and support 
services. 

(c) The following factors shall be 
among those considered by the recipi-
ent in establishing priorities: 

(1) The suggested priorities promul-
gated by the Legal Services Corpora-
tion; 

(2) The appraisal described in para-
graph (b) of this section; 

(3) The population of eligible clients 
in the geographic areas served by the 
recipient, including all significant seg-
ments of that population with special 
legal problems or special difficulties of 
access to legal services; 

(4) The resources of the recipient; 
(5) The availability of another source 

of free or low-cost legal assistance in a 
particular category of cases or mat-
ters; 

(6) The availability of other sources 
of training, support, and outreach serv-
ices; 

(7) The relative importance of par-
ticular legal problems to the individual 
clients of the recipient; 

(8) The susceptibility of particular 
problems to solution through legal 
processes; 

(9) Whether legal efforts by the re-
cipient will complement other efforts 
to solve particular problems in the 
area served; 

(10) Whether legal efforts will result 
in efficient and economic delivery of 
legal services; and 

(11) Whether there is a need to estab-
lish different priorities in different 
parts of the recipient’s service area. 
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